
Minutes from the General Meeting, Wentworth Falls Garden Club
Thursday 8th May 2014.
Wentworth Falls school of Arts
President Henry Nelson
· Addressed the membership and welcomed visitor, Stewart Sinclair.
· Passed out Red Book for Q&A.
· Thanked Johanne Rondeau - Wall who has agreed to be Plant Stall Co-ordinator.
· Gave special Thanks to Michael Cooper for his 20 year as WFGC Treasurer.
· Reminded members that June is WFGC 25th Anniversary celebrations.
Secretary- Gai Horrocks (standing in for Janice Light) 
· Made special mention of passing of Garden Club member, Julia McGill. 
· Advised a card sent to Mary Moody, on death of husband, David Hannay.
·  Gave a vote of thanks to Committee Members: Henry Nelson as President over the past three years. Janice Light as Secretary over the last four years.
· Advised letter of thanks/receipt for donation from WF Rural Fire Brigade.
· Attention drawn to n/b: Australian Garden Show September 4-7 2014
· UK garden brochures from Sharon Phillips. Members welcome to take.
· Request 25th General Anniversary Morning Tea helpers or plate for Meeting.
Financial Report – Henry Nelson (standing in for Michael Cooper)
    As per Statement of Accounts 1st April - 30th April, 2014
Total Funds $2176.22 Income: $1531.00 Expenditure: $1343.91 Available Funds: $2363.31
Publicity – Narelle Nolan
· WFGC notice published in Gazette - 30th April.
· Write up of June and Bill Avery's garden. Guest Speaker for May.
· May article - stone fruit - spraying.
· Next month's Newsletter article to detail Longview Nursery's unusual plants.
Library- Carol Conway  
· Recent purchase: Let's Propagate by Angus Stuart
· April borrowings: 55 books and 11 DVDs out.
· June meeting. No borrowing. Return box at front desk
· July. Silent auction
Membership- Barry Butler 
· Thank you to Daniel and Carol Conway for help redesigning new Badge.
· New supplier of Membership Badge - Loyalty Print Neutral Bay.
Tours & Functions – Sharon & Lynton Phillips
· Plant Collectors' Fair a great success. Date for 2015 is 12th April, 2015.
· BM Clover Hill- Best Stall in Show. Antique Perennials - People’s Choice.
· Plant Bank excursion, Thursday, 9th May. 09.30 departure.
· Berry excursion full. Awaiting costing.
· Today's Garden Ramble - Lyle and Dorothy Davis's 1890 Sorensen garden. Dorothy gave overview of garden and a warm welcome to all. Map.
· Garden Ramble to Maurice Cooper's garden raised $70 for Health Trust.
Garden Tips- Corrie Kennedy
· Displayed autumn leaves, blossoms and mushroom- bright red/white bumps.
· June is planting time - evergreens, fragrant bushes, vegetable seeds and bulbs.
· Now is time to transplant and sow patchy lawns.
· Prepare soil for roses.
· Watch Clematis - spreading tendrils.
Discussion and voting on changes to Constitution: Henry Nelson
Proposed changes:
· Visitors are welcome to three free visits. Then invite to join WFGC.
· Change the financial year - from 1May - 30 June to 1 July - 30 June. Members will gain an additional membership month next year.
Proposal moved by Henry Nelson. Seconded by Bill Avery. Motion passed.
AGM Barbara Bailey, Returning Officer
Morning Tea
Speaker-introduced by President Elect
Bill and June Avery's  Wai-Ila  Leura
Bill's presentation was a meticulous and in depth overview of his Leura garden which morphed from an ordinary area of lawns and shrubs in 2001 to a family garden - "we don't own the garden, the garden owns us." to a Leura Festival garden open to the public since 2008. (Ref. WFGC May Newsletter. Article: The Guest Speaker....Bill Avery)
Meeting closed ………11:55am………………….

